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Chinese Bible School  
MONTHLY REPORT—March 2023 

Greetings from the Chinese Bible School, 

"Grace to you and peace from God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ" (Philippians 

1:2). We hope this letter finds you well in all things. 

First of all, we would like to follow up on the news from the previous report. We 

rejoice with the angels of God over a sinner in Wuhan, China who was baptized into 

Christ as a result of the tireless effort of his daughter. Seeing her father’s soul in 

danger, who was diagnosed with late-stage lung cancer, sister Hope Tsai earnestly 

convinced her father, Wenqi He, to hear the gospel of Christ. She did this by 

presenting video lessons from the Chinese Bible School, such as Where Do We Go 

When We Die, Heaven, Hell, and What Must I Do To Be Saved. I had the opportunity 

to visit him via video chat from the WeChat App to encourage him to obey the 

gospel. With a readiness of heart, he was baptized into Christ on March 18th. Here is 

the statement from sister Hope, "My father truly repented... He told two visitors from 

the Wuhan congregation that he is not afraid whatever happens to him because he 

now has the Heavenly Father to look after him... I feel that he has more peace and joy 

in his heart than before. I thank the Lord for hearing our prayers. It is so comforting 

to see how much my Dad is changing now." 

We share this great news with you so that you may rejoice with us. Additionally, we 

would like to invite you to help with her father's medical expenses. Radiation therapy 

and subsequent surgery will leave this low-income, poor family in debt. If you can 

help, no matter how little, please let us know. They would very much appreciate your 

love and kind help. Thank you very much for your consideration. 

The post-production of Genesis video lessons is still ongoing. With the effort of my 

wife Yolanda and brother Chin-Yong in Malaysia, four video lessons in Traditional 

Chinese have been completed. Each lesson contains 40-50 artistic design graphics for 

the purpose of drawing the attention and interests of the viewers. In the meantime, I 

have been preparing the next video lessons on the book of Philippians. The 

manuscripts for the first three lessons covering the first chapter of the book have been 

completed. We hope and pray that we are able to upload the rest of the video lessons 

of Genesis and complete all the manuscripts of the Philippians lessons by late May 

before our trip to Taiwan. 

Our weekly Zoom Bible study group has completed 12 lessons on the book of 

Psalms. There will be another 8 lessons on this subject until the end of May. 

Thank you for your continued support of the Chinese Bible School. May the Lord 

continue to bless you abundantly. 


